COVID-19 PRACTICES

This is a summary of current Covid-19 practices for Hunters Ridge Golf & Country Club. Its emphasis is based upon mutual respect and common sense by following the simple practices of social distancing and wearing masks. While larger in-person gatherings like meetings of the board and committees are permitted, social distancing and mask wearing at these events are now required. The following is a more detailed list of practices for Dining, Golf and the Activity Center plus the Quarantine Policy which emphasizes early testing, quarantining, contact tracing and communications.

DINING

- Dinner service is currently offered on Tuesday, Thursday and Friday in the Grill Room, Main Dining Room and Club Patio. <u>Reservations are</u> <u>mandatory</u> to allow prearranging tables and chairs for social distancing.
- Social distancing of at least six (6) feet is required in the Clubhouse, Grill Room, Main Dining Room and Club Patio. If table and chair arrangements need to be moved or changed, members are asked to request this directly from Bill Berg or your server.
- A mask must be worn entering and leaving all dining areas. While masks can be removed once seated, they must be worn when leaving your table.
- A mask is required when you cannot keep the social separation distance of six (6) feet.
- Temperature checks will be conducted prior to being seated for dining in both the Main Dining and Grill Room areas.
- Hand sanitizers are available at all entrances and other areas. Wash and sanitize your hands frequently.
- Buffet dining is temporarily discontinued. All dinner services will be plated and delivered to your table.
- Bar stools have been removed from the Grill Room bar. A reduced number of bar stools will remain at the outside Patio Bar providing that six (6) foot social distancing can be maintained. Beverages can be ordered and delivered to your table.

GOLF

- Carts are single rider unless used with spouse or significant other or used by guests who are staying at a member's home.
- All rental carts must be ordered one day before your scheduled tee time and will be regularly sanitized after each use.
- Masks and social distancing of at least six (6) feet are required during pro shop visits.
- Current safety guidelines on the golf course will remain in effect with a reminder to social distance at tees and greens.
- Hand sanitizers are available in the pro shop.

COVID-19 PRACTICES

ACTIVITY CENTER

- A mask is required for visits to the Administrative Offices.
- A mask must be worn entering and leaving the Ridge Snack Bar.
- The attendance in water aerobics, yoga and other classes are limited to members only due to space limitations and the increasing number attending such classes. Some pool deck furniture will be removed to achieve proper social distancing.
- Use of the Fitness Center is currently for members only. Sign up continues to be required for use and is limited to four (4) members only at any given time.
- Towel service has been suspended at the Fitness Center. You can bring your own towel.
- Thorough sanitation of all Fitness Center equipment and surfaces is done daily.

QUARANTINE POLICY

• Members, Guests or Renters who develop symptoms and test positive for Covid-19 or who have been in direct contact with anyone who has also tested positive must report this condition to General Management and self quarantine. In the case of someone who is symptomatic and has tested positive, the quarantine period shall be 14 days. For anyone who is asymptomatic and has only been in direct contact with someone who has tested positive, the quarantine period can be 10 days providing that the person tests negative on day 10 and presents these test results to the Administrative Offices.

Food takeout and/or delivery services are available during these quarantine periods. Other amenities will not be available until after the quarantine period and where no detectable symptoms of the virus are present. Management will formally monitor these cases for efficient followup and communications to the membership on their status and to follow any necessary contact tracing that may be underway.

11/10/2020